
Edward Farrar Utility District  
Commissioners Meeting 
Wednesday August 09, 2023 

4:30 pm in Steele Room  
 
 
Present in the Steele Community Room:  P.H. Flanders, L. Sayah, R. Finucane, C. Parks, N. Sherman; 
Commissioners. B. Woodruff, T. Leitz, D Calle; staff.  Members of the public attending: A. Imhoff 
 
Chairperson Flanders called the meeting to order at 4:42 P.M. 
  
Approve Agenda: C. Parks made a motion to approve the amended agenda; L. Sayah seconded the 
motion; a vote was held and passed unanimously.  
 
Public Comment: A. Imhoff mentioned a number of houses, included hers, will have higher than usual water 
meter readings due to the flood and that she was asking for a reduction on her water usage. After some 
discussion L. Sayah made a motion that if water readings were high due to the flood, then the Utility 
Billing Clerk and the Public Works Director would adjust the bills as needed by comparing with 
previous quarter.  N. Sherman seconded the motion; a vote was held and passed unanimously.  
 
Update on offer of short-term flood relief UDAG loans: T. Leitz approached flood impacted businesses to 
gauge interest in a potential UDAG loan.  Three businesses would like to be consider for this loan: the owner 
of the Prohibition Pig building, Waterbury Sports and Jeremy Ayers Pottery.  T. Leitz will meet with them to 
iron out the details of the loan. 
 
Update on flood impacts on Water and sewer systems and future bills:  While the department reports 
paint a detail picture of the work done during the flood, T. Leitz noted that he is working on a list of potential 
equipment Waterbury should buy for future floods.  Whether this is a 100% own purchase or a joined 
purchase with other towns has not been decided.  T. Leitz also informed the board that FEMA’s reimburse is 
at 75% of our costs and it will be done thru the town. Another item that has been in discussion is a Flood 
Management Plan depending on river height and that is updated every year with key contact information.   
There were a number of homes that got flooded and their water meter readings will be high for the upcoming 
quarter.  
 
Consideration on staff response appreciation awards:  L. Sayah made a motion to authorize the Town 
Manager to give the EFUD staff appreciation awards to the for their extra efforts as he considers 
appropriate. R. Finucane seconded the motion; a vote was held and passed unanimously.  
 
Department Reports – attached to these minutes. 
 
Consider Minutes of previous meetings: minutes for the July 17th meeting were not available and will 
be considered for approval next meeting. 
 
L. Sayah made a motion, seconded by C. Parks to adjourn the meeting at 5:40p.m.  The motion was 
approved and the meeting adjourned.   
 
The next meeting of the Edward Farrar Utility District is scheduled for Wednesday September 13th, 2023 at 
4:30 p.m. 






























